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Connecticut’s individual health insurance market is more profitable for insurers than other states, but our plans are very 
close to the US average in the percent of premium spent on medical claims, New York’s and Massachusetts’s individual 
insurance markets are more efficient than Connecticut’s, New Jersey’s, or the US average with a higher percentage of 
premiums going to pay medical claims and lower profits.  
 
Individual coverage in Connecticut, has been more profitable than most states, according to an analysis of data from Kaiser State 
Health Facts. From 2011 through 2018, each month $55 of premiums went to profit in Connecticut, the 15th highest profitability 
among states and above the US average of $47. Individual plans in Massachusetts and New York were far less profitable, while plans 
in New Jersey were more profitable than Connecticut’s plans. 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.kff.org/private-insurance/state-indicator/average-gross-margin-on-the-individual-market/?currentTimeframe=0&sortModel=%7B%22colId%22:%22Location%22,%22sort%22:%22asc%22%7D
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However, Connecticut is about average among states in the share of premiums that are paid out in claims. Note, that this measure is 
similar but not equivalent to the medical loss ratio. Individual plans in New York and Massachusetts devote far more to medical 
claims than Connecticut, New Jersey or the US average. 
 

 
 
  
Both US and Connecticut plans became much more profitable both in 2015/2016, but not for Massachusetts or New York plans. Also 
in 2015/2016, the share of premiums devoted to medical claims for individual plans in both Connecticut and the US began to drop.  
 

 

https://www.kff.org/other/state-indicator/share-of-premiums-paid-out-as-claims-on-the-individual-market/?currentTimeframe=0&sortModel=%7B%22colId%22:%22Location%22,%22sort%22:%22asc%22%7D

